

CORRESPONDENCE FILE 1

Placeplan Meeting Pages 1 - 5

23ain Ionawr / 23rd January 2025

Overview of support potentially available for Abergele Town Council

Introduction

Egin is a programme that aims to unlock the collective power of communities in Wales to take their first steps towards tackling climate change and living more sustainably – especially those who are the most likely to be affected by climate change.

The Egin Programme is pleased provide this overview of support to Abergele Town Council, aimed at fostering sustainable development and empowering the local community to achieve environmental and economic benefits.

1. Visioning Session

The visioning session serves as a collaborative workshop to align stakeholders on Abergele's sustainability aspirations. This facilitated session will:

- · Identify key priorities for reducing the town council's carbon footprint.
- Explore innovative and practical solutions tailored to local challenges.
- Develop an action plan for integrating sustainability into Council operations and community initiatives.

Outcomes: A clear, shared vision for Abergele's green future, supported by actionable strategies and community buy-in.

2. Building Energy Audit

This detailed audit will assess the energy performance of selected council-owned or community buildings, providing tailored recommendations for improvement. Key components include:

- Analysing current energy usage and identifying inefficiencies.
- Proposing cost-effective upgrades, such as insulation improvements, renewable energy installations, and smart energy management systems.
- Offering signposting on accessing grants or subsidies to fund recommended improvements.

Outcomes: A comprehensive report outlining actionable measures to enhance energy efficiency, reduce operating costs, and decrease carbon emissions.

3. Event for Community and Town Councils

Egin would like to work in partnership with ATC to hold an event for Community and Town Councils from throughout North Wales. By hosting an event like this, ATC will be supporting other councils to take action in line with their declaration of a climate emergency.

Outcomes: Shared learning of good practice, new ideas and case studies for Community and Town Councils in North Wales.

Benefits to Abergele Town Council

- Reduced Carbon Footprint By implementing the recommendations from the building energy audit and community-driven strategies from the visioning session, Abergele can significantly lower its carbon emissions, contributing to broader national and global climate goals.
- 2. **Reduced Energy Bills** Energy efficiency improvements will lead to tangible cost savings for council operations and community facilities, freeing up resources for reinvestment in other critical areas.
- 3. Potential access to Funding Opportunities The Dormant Accounts Fund (National Lottery Community Fund) provides a potential avenue for securing financial support.

Conclusion

The Egin Programme's proposed support offers a comprehensive approach to supporting Abergele Town Council in achieving its sustainability objectives. Through a collaborative visioning session, actionable energy audit, and dynamic community engagement event, the Council will be well-equipped to lead the town towards a greener, more sustainable future. These efforts not only align with environmental priorities but also provide significant economic and social benefits, ensuring long-term value for Abergele and its residents.

We look forward to partnering with Abergele Town Council to make this vision a reality.

From: Clare Sharples <clare.sharples1@conwy.gov.uk>

Sent: 15 January 2025 14:30

To: ATC Placeplan <placeplan@abergeletowncouncil.gov.wales>

Cc: ATC Deputy Clerk <deputyclerk@abergeletowncouncil.gov.wales>; Jasmin Ryan

<jasmin.ryan@conwy.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Abergele fingerposts

Hi Abby,

Thanks for the feedback. It's great to hear that they members are happy with the design and locations. I can confirm that the flow has been considered by the signage company and we have walked the whole proposal document with them recently also are happy that this is as it should be for pedestrians. We have also followed industry standards and guidelines in terms of heights of posts, fingers, text, font etc so again this is something that has been considered.

Unfortunately we are unable to add any more points of interest at this stage. Noted in relation to the toilets and these can be removed.

In relation to Tower Hill, we wouldn't include this in light of the distance from the high street and the number of junctions that would need to be passed before reaching the site (each would need a fingerpost). This would be best suited to a brown sign or other signage for people driving or cycling.

With regards to Gele Parc. To ensure the pedestrian flow, this would require an additional fingerpost to be added on the corner of chapel street into high street to then signpost people down to Gele Parc from Chapel Street. It wouldn't make sense to signpost from the high street just up chapel street as you would be just sending the visitor down a road without further signage. Primarily, in light of budgetary constraints it wouldn't be feasible to do this at this time.

We're really excited to get started now and will share the schedule of works with you as soon as it is available. Thank you for all your support.

Best regards Clare

Clare Sharples

Swyddog Prosiect Twristiaeth ac Adfywio / Tourism and Regeneration Project Officer Gwasanaeth Economi a Diwylliant / Economy and Culture Service Cyngor Bwrdeistref Sirol CONWY County Borough Council

2 01492 575085

www.conwy.gov.uk

□ www.dewchigonwy.org.uk | www.visitconwy.org.uk

APeidiwch a printio'r neges yma os nad oes angen - Please don't print this e-mail unless you really need to

∑Lleihau Ailddefnyddio Ailgylchu ✓ Reduce Re-use Recycle (*)

Rydym yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Bydd y Cyngor yn ymateb i unrhyw ohebiaeth yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd hyn yn arwain at unrhyw oedi / We welcome correspondence in Welsh. We will respond to any correspondence in Welsh which will not lead to a delay.

Letter to the members of Abergele Tour Couril and to the members of Corney Borough Cornil, hith regard to the proposed hew build - St Glorge Pd, Abergele.

We have lived on SV george Do for around fifty years. As a society we have all become dependant on the motor Car. - mereasingly so - as our very kusy roads show. It george Pd is no exaption oner our 5 cyears heridence me have watched the road become much busier. Structurally however - the road has not changed - and it remains for the purpose it was brief for - as a quier country lane. - used to farm traffic - horse + trap. etc. Let me now add a cruial word to my description of St george Pd -NARROW. - a harrow, country lane. - and perhaps at it's harrowest being from benfro down to Marker St, Akenela On this particular stretch of the road he are able to observe how this narrowness contribults to the dangers of this road. Motoriato - private cars or other larger whiches will mount the parements - Sometimes Stopping - but frequently Continuing to home as the other behide does the Same in the other direction. Our parements - already harrow and sloping are now in a Serious Condition, being badly broken up. I much repeat - behicles mounting the pavements on this stretch of SV george Rd is a trequest occurrence.

A note on pedestrian use of SV glorge Pd.

The panenente being so bad, a lat of people-young and olderhow choose to walk on the word - this includes mothers with

prams - people jogging - invalide buggies. etc.

This is a narrow, dangerous road.

- made yet more dangerous by hotorrite breaking the 20mph speed limit - which they frequently do.
-only a councillor who lived on this stretch of road could truly appreciate the liciting changers.

CF1 P94

Building wore houses (200-250)? inevitably means increasing road traffic up & down Sr Georges Pd ... another 200-400 cars? - 15 there a proper access road planned? Are Conneillers, Knowing of the existing changers of using SV George Pd as an access road, able to support Such a plan?

As things stand - Safety measures shouldbe introduced.

- and I don't mean Zomph signs - Speed things, whereby motionits have to slow down. - and they chould be introduced how - to lackle the present bevel of danger - and speed cameras would discourage some of the regular speedsters.

SV George Rel is already a dangerous room.

1 Submit this letter in the Sincere belief that
Councillors with reach decisions that work to surgeguard
the Safety and well-being of the people of Akergele.

I have distributed copies of this letter.

